Congress of the United States

Mashington, D.C. 20515

June 6, 2017

Dear Governor Rauner,

We write to express our serious concerns about your lack of vocal public opposition to the American Health Care Act (AHCA) and your failure to provide the critical information we requested detailing how Illinois would be impacted by this legislation. The recent analysis from the non-partisan Congressional Budget Office (CBO) has once again shown the dire consequences that the House-passed bill would have on our country, and disproportionately so on Illinois. Despite clear evidence that the AHCA would be devastating to Illinois, you have yet to forcibly denounce this legislation, answer questions regarding how it would impact Illinois at the state level, or provide recommendations on policies you either support or oppose to improve care for residents of our state. That is in clear contrast to other Republican Governors, especially from Medicaid expansion states, who have publicly and forcefully stated their opposition to the AHCA and offered ideas and recommendations on how to move forward.

There is no question that the AHCA would be incredibly damaging to the state of Illinois. According to the Illinois Health and Hospital Association (IHA), which opposes the bill, Illinois would lose \$40 billion in federal Medicaid funding over the next ten years. Given the ongoing and unfortunate budget crisis in Springfield, the state of Illinois would very likely be unable to replace that loss of federal funding, and, as a result, Medicaid beneficiaries in our state would see their benefits cut or would be ineligible for coverage altogether. All told, more than one million people in the state of Illinois would lose insurance coverage if the AHCA became law. In addition, the IHA estimates that the state would see up to \$8.4 billion in reduced economic activity every year, resulting in a loss of up to 60,000 Illinois jobs. Simply put, the AHCA would be catastrophic for our state's residents, hospitals, and economy. And yet, you and your Administration have remained largely silent.

As if that were not bad enough, CBO clearly states that under the AHCA, people with pre-existing conditions would be unable to afford health insurance in many states under the AHCA, posing a clear threat to the 5.5 million non-elderly residents in Illinois with pre-existing conditions. In addition, there is simply no guarantee that Illinois residents would have access to insurance plans with the full range of essential health benefits, including prescription drug coverage, maternity care, mental health and substance abuse treatment services, or even emergency services. The AHCA imposes an "age tax" on Illinois residents ages fifty to sixty-four, many of whom would see their premiums skyrocket. For example, a 64 year-old making \$26,500 a year could see a premium increase of between 700 and 847 percent. That defies every promise made by Republicans to protect people with pre-existing conditions and lower health care costs. Finally, the AHCA breaks yet another promise from the Trump Administration to protect health care for veterans. By slashing Medicaid, AHCA jeopardizes access to care for the 60,0000 Illinois veterans who rely on the program for their health coverage. The bill also cuts off marketplace tax credits to an estimated 7 million veterans nationwide who are receiving their health care outside of the Department of Veterans Affairs.

Once again, we seek answers from you to help inform us, our Republican colleagues who voted for this bill, and your constituents about the impact of the AHCA on Illinois. We would appreciate answers to the following questions:

- 1) If the Medicaid changes included in the American Health Care Act become law, would Illinois be able to cover the increased costs—in both the short- and long-term—without reducing coverage, restricting eligibility, or limiting benefits?
- 2) Where would Illinois find the additional funding if forced to increase spending five-fold in order to maintain coverage for the Medicaid expansion population beginning in 2020? How would the state prioritize this funding against other spending needs?
- 3) If the dramatic funding reductions for the Medicaid expansion population and the percapita cap structure were realized, would the state be financially able to implement its proposed Section 1115 Medicaid waiver? How would the state balance funding newly requested authorities under the proposed waiver while maintaining coverage of existing required services under the state's Medicaid program?
- 4) How would the Medicaid funding reductions included in the Republican repeal plan impact services provided to Illinois children in our schools, including children receiving services as part of a child's Individualized Education Plan (IEP)?
- 5) How would the Medicaid funding reductions included in the Republican repeal plan impact funding for Illinois' municipally-owned hospitals, health clinics, correctional facilities, and other publically-funded facilities?
- 6) How would the Medicaid funding reductions included in the Republican repeal plan impact Illinois' hospitals statewide, especially those in rural and under-served areas?
- 7) Which proposals in the American Health Care Act do you believe will hurt Illinoisans and which did you believe will benefit our constituents?
- 8) How would eliminating Planned Parenthood from Illinois's Medicaid program affect access to comprehensive reproductive health services for Medicaid beneficiaries?

You remained silent while every House Republican from the state of Illinois analyzed this bill and cast his vote for the AHCA. We believe it is incumbent upon state leaders, particularly Governors, to weigh in and speak up when massive federal changes are being proposed that would likely pose serious and immediate health and economic dangers to residents of their state. You still have a chance. We hope that, this time, you will acknowledge our letter and provide detailed answers to our questions. Time is of the essence, as Senate Republicans are currently working behind closed doors to advance repeal of the Affordable Care Act (ACA).

RICHARD J. DURBIN

U.S. Senator

TAMMY DUCKWORTH

U.S. Senator

JAN SCHAKOWSKY Member of Congress

BOBBY L. RUSH Member of Congress as 1th

LUIS V. GUTIERRE Member of Congress

Member of Congress

MIKE QUIGLEY

Member of Congress

RAJA KRISHNAMOORTHI

Member of Congress

BRADLEY S. SCHNEIDER

Member of Congress

BILL FOSTER

Member of Congress

CHERI BUSTOS

Member of Congress

ROBIN L. KELLY

Member of Congress

Letter to Governor Rauner June 6, 2017 Page 4

Member of Congress